
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Brothers,  
 
Our February Council Business meeting is Tuesday, February 4, The Rosary is  
optional at 7:00, and the meeting starts at 7:30. Our Worthy Warden, Joe Inglima, 
has been busy planning a treat for us after the meeting. 
 
We are on the schedule again, Saturday night, Feb. 22, in the Gym,  for a Mardi 
Gras Concert. You can  reserve a table or individual seating. There will be the great 
band, Corporate Therapy, playing your favorite dance music.  
 
Costume, table decorating contest and are optional. Reservations will be sent out to 
the Council, this is open to the Dunwoody Community, friends and neighbors are 
welcome. This is an Adult event, no children please. The concert is Chastain Style; 
bring your own Food and Beverage. 
 
Our Lenten Fish Fry season is just around the corner, I can taste the Hush Puppies 
and that famous Chowder as we speak. Plan on signing up and help us with this  
famous Dunwoody Community event. Tom Simon will be recruiting at the meeting.  
I ask that you choose any part of the day to help. We need volunteer as early as 3:30 
or even later with clean up and take down. You can make your own schedule. 
 
Chapel Adoration is Feb. 21, 22. Plan on an Hour in the Our Lady Queen of the 
Knights Church Chapel.  Brother John Gannon will have a sign up at the meeting. 
 
Bingo is the fourth Thursday of each month.  Our next Bingo is Feb. 27. We had a 
great turn out last Thursday night,  166 players. Please plan on attending and bring 
your family and neighbors, we promise a great time, and you could be a winner. 
Great food, free door prizes and a lot of fun. 
 
We are having our yearly mandatory Council Retreat on Saturday, February 15. It 
will be in the Social Hall from noon until 6:30.  
 
Please join us for this Spiritual Reflection with  
Father William Brock. Sir Knight David Emery will 
give us the details on the event at the next meeting. 
 
There will be a $30.00 fee, to include a steak dinner 
and cocktails from chef brother Doc Gallagher. You 
may pay at the door that night. Please let David  
Emery know, RSVP, so we can make plans. See the 
flyer in this newsletter. 
 
Fathers for Good Seminar Meetings are every 1st and 
3rd Sunday in the Parish Library. 
 

            Continued on next page 
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 Faith in Action is now the four Programs that Supreme has asked the Councils to put into action. 
They are ( Faith), Brother Bruce Malinoff is our Chairman, ( Life), Brother John Gannon is our 
Chairman, (Community),  Brother Bryan Kler is our Chairman,  (Family),  I need a chairman.  
 
Brother Bryan Kler has been covering, but I am asking for someone to help to chair (Family). We 
have the programs; we only have to choose which ones we can provide and accomplish. We have 
volunteers that help each program. 
 
Please find time to think about helping me and the Council fill this position. I will be glad to sit 
down and discuss this with you, my cell 404-697-2548. 
 
There will be a 4th Degree Ceremony; you can become a Sir Knight Saturday Feb. 22. The  
Ceremony is at Holy Family Catholic Church, 3401 Lower Roswell Rd., Marietta. Mass  
 
Starts at 9:00 AM and the Ceremony will start at 10:00. Lunch will be provided and paid by the 
Council. You must wear a coat and tie. This is open to all 3rd degree Knights. Please let John 
Knight know in advance if you plan on attending. You may also contact me for more details. Sir 
Knight Brothers are invited also to escort and observe. I will need to know if you can attend. 
 
We will discuss and explain the new Combined Degree Ceremony at the Business Meeting. Many 
of us attended the Ceremony at St. Benedict two weeks ago.  Council 11402 had 4 candidates 
move up to the 3rd degree. 

 

Vivat Jesus, 
Brother Woody 

Grand Knight Report (cont.) 

Brothers Progressing to Full Knighthood  

These four brothers took advantage of the new combined 1-2-3 degree ceremony 
to advance to “full” knighthood at St. Benedict Parish Hall on January 18th.  

          Willy Trent             Peter Mondalek        Bernie Sotola              Joe Seconder 
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Free Throw Contest—Jan. 26 

4 
3 

When our youth director Bryan Kler asked for volunteers to help host our 2020 parish free throw 
tournament, the brothers did not disappoint. Not shown are Bob Fiscella and Lou Hlad. 

It was cold in the gym at first. Registering the 45 shooters. 

Judging the competition. 
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Brothers in the News 

  5 

4 

 

 
Council Brother Willy Trent has been the  All 
Saints Troop 434  Scoutmaster for some time.  

 

 
(From the Dunwoody Crier of January 16, 2020) 

 
Council widow Marie Crean has donated the 
cost of a new building at the Dunwoody  
Nature Center in the name of deceased Sir 
Knight Dennis Crean and herself. 
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Dear Friends; 
 
The Monsignor was our friend. As many of his friends do, I’d like to keep the memory of  
Monsignor Kiernan alive.  
 
In the blur of the extreme difficulties of weathering the recession storm, and finally building the 
new MOQ Sanctuary, I was reminded of Monsignor’s hopes and desires for this new Parish over 
in the ‘Bad Lands of Peachtree Corners’ , and the many of us he called his ‘Outlaws’ who lived 
over here.  
 
The passage of years has dimmed his original excitement and determination to form our new 
parish.  The long era of fundraising and architectural planning for the new church has caused 
his founding vision to become a more distant memory. 
 
I am working to not let that happen. He was extremely caring of me and my family on many  
levels. We also had many conversations before and after the founding of MOQ as a Mission.  He 
asked me to carry out numerous tasks much like he did in asking others to contribute their time 
and talents (unsure in my case why he did  it). 
 
Our first attempt to keep his name going here at MOQ was a minor success. We are planning  
another Monsignor Donald Kiernan Memorial Golf Tournament on Monday, May 18, 2020 to be 
played at Bear’s Best Golf Club in Suwanee.  
 
We again, need your help.  
 
We are dedicating all monies raised to build a commercial kitchen in our decommissioned old 
Sanctuary. Having experienced his many parties, we think this is a continuation of his desire to 
help people have a good time.  
 
You were kind enough to support our first tournament. I’m asking for your support once again.  
 
I’ve met with his friend Joan McIvor several times, and she has entrusted me with his golf bag, 
clubs and other mementos pictures below.  We plan to make them a center piece of our media  
campaign.  
 
Jim Gaffey, Mary Our Queen 

MOQ Plans Second Msgr. Kiernan Golf Event 
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Our council 11402 brother, Sir Knight Msgr, R. Donald Kiernan, 
was not only the pastor of All Saints for 26 years, but he was the 
first Administrator of Mary Our Queen in Peachtree Corners 
when it was still a mission and not yet  a parish. 
 
Mary Our Queen has a Kiernan Hall just the same as All Saints, 
and he is revered there also. They had a golf tournament in his 
honor two years ago, but last year’s Kiernan tournament had to 
be canceled. They are planning one this year and have asked our 
brothers to participate strongly and ensure a success in his honor. 
 
Shown are his “Thou Shalt Not Cheat” golf clubs which we  
believe will be a centerpiece during this event.   
 
Below is a message from Brother Jim Gaffey from Mary Our 
Queen Council asking us to participate in this tournament.  
 
Since our council has no golf tournament of our own, our ardent 
golfers have a venue to honor our beloved Monsignor and have a 
great time at one of the best golf clubs around.    
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Parish Creche Takedown 

 

 

We were right near the  
parade start. 

6 

Every year as the busy Christmas season surprises us, an ad hoc team must be put together on 
short notice to erect the large outside All Saints Parish Christmas Creche near the main church 
doors.  And every year we debate whether the baby Jesus must be hidden until the big day. 
This year we had a nice team of six people to install the nativity scene.  
 
It is a major undertaking requiring a truck, strong backs, several trips from the storage shed, 
installation of electrical lines, configuring a light timer, spreading straw, erecting a fence, and 
bolting heavy wall and ceiling components into place.   
 
Taking down the creche is almost as difficult. We need strong backs and it’s usually cold and 
rainy. Suffice to say that  Gene Gannon,  John Knight, and Joe Thibadeau can always be 
counted on to store away the goods and clean up the mess until next year.  
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ICare in Action 

7 

With the recent passing of wife Betty-Lee Egan, our brother Deacon Ray Egan lost his caregiver 
who was driving him to daily radiation treatments for his own kidney cancer. His brother 11402 
knights partnering with ICare, put together a team of 13 volunteer brothers to will now take 
turns driving the deacon to his treatments at Emory St. Joseph Hospital. Please consider  
becoming a volunteer driver for this vital organization assisting many DeKalb indigent patients. 
Our own brother Tom Simon is the Executive Director. See contact info below. 
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New Combination 1-2-3 Degree 
The new push by Supreme to modernize the Order into 21st Century standards has resulted in a 
complete rethinking of the degree ceremonies that brothers go through. Formally they had to 
take 1st, 2nd, and 3rd separate degrees to become “full” knights. (The 4th degree was and still is 
a specialized optional degree with a separate Sir Knight super-council type organization.) 
 
Supreme has now directed that becoming a “full” knight can now be accomplished in one degree 
ceremony which combines the important elements of the three separate degrees.  This eases the 
process of becoming a knight and eases the burden of councils needing three degree teams to  
perform the three different ceremonies.  This combined degree is rolling out in stages. 
 
Even more interesting, the new combined degree is to be held in public in a church or church 
meeting facility which  eliminates the secrecy and allows friends and family members to view 
their men becoming knights. Brothers who are now first or second degree now sit for the com-
bined degree and are likewise “full” knights. New candidates get the same advancement. The 
concept of 1st, 2nd, and 3rd degree fades away in time. Any knight may run for council offices. 
 
Georgia is a prime rollout site and recently the first combined degree was held January 18th at 
St. Benedict’s meeting hall. It was well attended and dozens of new candidates and existing 1st 
and 2nd degree brothers were elevated to “full “ knighthood (formally 3rd degree) with family 
members there. Seemed strange to see women at a ceremonial degree. See degree below. 
 
With this new direction, All Saints must try to put together a brand new combined ceremonial 
team that may pilfer members from our other teams. For a while, no degrees. 
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“Day of Reflection” - Feb. 15th 
 

 
This year we will again host a “Day of Reflection” for Knights, but open to the public 
in our Social Hall. The event goes from noon until 7 PM and includes cocktails and 
our famous whiskey steak dinner by Brother Doc Gallagher. Cost is $30.  Reserve 
your spot using the emails shown above. St. Andrew and MOQ especially welcome. 9 
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January Bingo— Extraordinary ! 

 
We had a marvelous attendance of 166 players on a cold and rainy night. Even though  there was a 
long-overdue price increase from $15 to $18 with a price charged for food sales, people didn’t stay 
away. This is still a great cost for an evening of fun with lots of prizes.  We had suspected that some 
people were not paying anything for the food in the past.  Dunwoody Crier coupons were 77. 
 
Here are the results;  Bingo took in $2038 gross, food added $441, drinks added $437, for a total of 
$2916 gross. Prizes, taxes, fees, food and drink costs deducted from this.  Two council widows 
played free, paid by the council.  We are beginning to build a standing escrow account each month 

Bingo profits slated to various charities. 
 

Paid complimentary Bingo costs for our widows. 
 

Donated $1000 to Missionaries of the Poor. 
 

Donated $500 for retreat speaker Fr. Brock. 
 

Donated $2000 for Fr. Anthony Ghana church. 
 

Atlanta homeless shelter $1000 donation. 
 

Voted gifts for boys/girls Free Throw Tournament. 
 

Planning parish concert with Ladies Guild. 
 

Donated parish calendars for parishioners. 
 

Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Awaiting formation of a combined degree 1-2-3– team for All Saints. 
 
4th Degree—February  22—Holy Family on Lower Roswell Rd.  
 
Note: Go to website gakof.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”, then 
choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on degrees. 
 10 
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Near Record Bingo Crowd 1-24 

This is what a near record 166 Bingo players in a crowded hall looks like. Our hall 
can only accommodate about 180 players according to the fire marshall. 
 
We also had 2 widows playing gratis from the council which paid their bill. All  
widows play free aat Bingo and eat free at the Fish Frys. 
 
We recently increased the cost per player from $15 to $18, but it didn’t deter anyone 
from having an enjoyable evening much cheaper than anywhere else. We also made 
payment for food mandatory, rather than “donating” a reasonable amount. 
 
The committee is building an escrow fund to make the final game a much larger 
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 Faith in Action Events 

 



14 

 

Rebecca Schaaf Passes 
 

Rebecca “Becky” Roberts Schaaf a longtime resident of Dunwoody died on 
Monday, the 27th of January 2020. Becky was a member and past president of 
the Dunwoody Woman’s Club a member of the Spruill Arts Guild, St Margaret’s 
Circle and Red Hat Dahlins.  
 
A native of Knoxville, Tennessee she was the daughter of the late Margarette P. 
and Delmar S. Roberts. Surviving are her loving and devoted husband of over 
49 years, Michael J. Schaaf; first cousin, “Little Sister” Martha Fox Gallman of 
Huntsville, AL; special aunt, Maude Fox of Oliver Springs, TN; aunts, Marion 
Stubbs of Knoxville, TN, Myra Parten of Powell, TN; beloved furry baby, “Sox”; 
and extended family. Michael would like to thank Elise Schaaf and Patrick 
Schaaf for their continued care and support.  
 
Friends are cordially invited to a visitation with the family at H.M. Patterson & 
Son Arlington Chapel, 173 Allen Road, NE, Sandy Springs on Wednesday, the 
5th of February from twelve o’clock, noon until one o’clock with memorial  
services being held at one o’clock with Deacon Ed Krise officiating. A reception 
and time of fellowship will follow. In lieu of flowers, contributions may be  
directed to PAWS Atlanta, 5287 Covington Highway, Decatur, GA 30035 or Life 
Line Project DeKalb County, 3180 Presidential Drive, Atlanta, GA 30340 in 
memory of Becky Schaaf. 

We sadly learned that Sir Knight Michael Schaaf’s wife of  49 years , Rebecca (Becky), Schaaf  
passed away 1/27/2020 as her organs shut down.  Please keep Becky, Mike, and the family in your 
prayers.  
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February Birthdays 

Denis Shortal 1 

Norb Braza 2 

Mike Laponzina 3 

Alex Williams 3 

Mike Keown 4 

Alexis Uwilingiyima 5 

Mark Zamora 5 

Joe DeVita 7 

Bryce Hodges 7 

Chris Carr 8 

Chris Murtha 8 

Vince Annaloro 8 

Gray Plunkett 10 

Andy Diaz 11 

Joseph Stutz 12 

Al Alberghini 12 

Wiley Maloof 12 

Ty Leon 13 

Chris Boller 13 

Thomas Burns 13 

Randall Ceryan 16 

David Pyle 16 

Lou Hlad 16 

David Bertrand 16 

David Cahn 16 

Sean McNulty 16 

Brian Kerr 17 

Dcn. Paul Doppel 19 

Paul Borer 19 

Glenn Gray 20 

Robert Svoboda 20 

Joe Thibadeau 21 

Richard Ducote 22 

Rev.Hugh Marren 22 

Jerry Bisig 22 

Allen Sardie 24 

John Shepherd 24 

Tom Tarr 24 

John Klein 24 

Scott Klinger 26 

Jim Masak 26 

Phil McGonegal 26 

Edgardo Rodriguez 27 

Alex Morgan 28 

Jon Myers 28 

  

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

     

      

      

2nd Kevin & Amy Ryan 19 

3rd  Ed & Carol-Anne Cerbone  19 

17th  Jay & Jennifer Kapp  19  

16th Jim & Courtney Reilly   18 

28t Fernando & Maritza Escalante   16  

28t Mike & Loriann Martell  16 

13th  John & Jacqueline Shaffer   15    

26th  Dan & Catherine Anderson  15 

18th   Matt & Catherine Hurd  14 

25th   Dave & Allison Hartman  13 

6th  Chris & Joli Murtha   12  

8th   James-Rosario & Tina John  11 

19th    Eric & Meghan Grone  9 

26th    Danny & Addie George  9 

 4th Rodrigo & Manoela Maciel  8  

6th Gregory & Ruth Francisco 4 

   

3rd Nathan & Norma Bork 69  

11th Ray & Jo Gustin 67  

11th Dick & Mary Calupca 59  

28th Harvey & Arla Mae  Moskowitz 56  

6th John & Judith Vail 54  

6th Tom & Linda Livengood 49  

23rd Dean & Mary Trantow 46 

9th Jack & Mary Higginbotham 35  

8th Tim & Sharon Von Gal 34  

17th John & Jodie Knight 30  

11th Harold & Karen Fickett 27  

5th William & Genie Hooper 26  

14th Chris & Johanna Liu Smirl 11  

9th Sasi & Ramya Munisamy 8  

22nd Pat & Joy Fahey   6 

      

      

      

13th Alan & Stacey Prusak 20 

18th Sean & Michiko Corrigan 19  

16th Jeff & Ellen Gregor 18 

17th Mark & Marisa Yanta 18 

22nd Steve & Kelly Powers 16 

26th Rick & Michele Anne Cygnarowicz 15 

20th Paul & Cynthia Barranco 14 

1st Greg & Julie Garneau 11 

27th Arokia & Ronikam Anthony Xavier 10 

26th Carlos & Zaida Gonzalez 9 

5th Greg & Jamie Moss 8 

11th Robert & Alexandra Svoboda 8 

12th Brian & Irene Wilson 8 

23rd Sean & Julie McNulty 7 

9th Charles & Tonia Gernazian 6 

11th Samer & Viviane Kambar 2   

       

15 

February Wedding Anniversaries 
Date                                                            Years 

              Council Significant Dates  
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
John Barranco’s brother Charles 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Dick Calupca’s wife, Mary 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ daughter, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Jim Herbig’s wife, Judy 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Paul Horan’s widow, Sally 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Bob Mitchell’s Wife, Anita 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
Michael Schaff’s wife , Betty  
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and widow Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy   
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone, his wife’s young cousins. 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen has passed. 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 
 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
 Jack Klapka      Nestor Montero   Dennis Mackin 
 Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz            
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   Bernie Sotola              
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin      Al Alberghini   
  Ernie Spencer    Bernie Santa Maria 
  Ralph Stinson   Rod Austin 
  John Gannon   Wulf Lindenau   Mario Comitto 
        
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks   Bryan St. Romain  George Doyle 
   Ted Davis    Bill Camden    Mike Walker 
   Larry Cullen       Benny Mastrogiovanni     
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Nicholas  Le   Brandon Scherff  
Mathew (Cole) Austin     Mike Martell 
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernard Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao         Father Kevin Peek 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon Hedy Sevilla  
 

Our Beloved Widows  (red are deceased)  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 

Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe   Mary Ann Stojka  Tish Allen 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
Teresa Novac   Kathy Kerr Sisko  Dolores Myers 
Ann Feeney    Carol Joyce 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Sir Knight Michael Schaaf lost his wife Rebecca of 49 years. Please pray for her,  
Michael, and the family. See the memorial page herein. 

 
Our brother, Ed Cerbone, lost his father-in-law, Lloyd Edwards, who was the father 
of his wife Carol-Anne, We were asked to provide acolytes at the Feb. 3rd, 10:30 Mass. 
Please keep the family in your prayers. 
 
 
Please pray for these brothers and relatives with ongoing health issues:   
brother John Barranco, Sir Knight Andy Diaz, brother John Pepitone, Judy Herbig, 
Anita Mitchell, Barbara Braza, Sir Knight Mike and Patsy Walker, Brother Mario  
Commito, Sir Knight Benny Mastrogiovanni, Sir Knight Wiley Maloof, brother Rod  
Austin, Sir Knight Bill Camden, Deacon Ray Egan, and Sir Knight Ron/Jackie Collins. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

Memento Mori Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       

Anthony W. Joyce          12/23/2019 James W. Callison           4/03/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009       

Mark E. Balmes             12/13/2019 William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

PGK Michael J. Feeney 11/21/2019  William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

PGK Richard G. Sisko    9/24/2018 Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006       

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” John Donne 

80 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 
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If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
18 

KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 
w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

Watters Assembly Web Site  (www.kc2688.org) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Joe Inglima                   678-571-8081        joe.inglima@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Dan McDonough          770-729-9694        dmcd88@bellsouth.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term          Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
Trustee TwoYear Term      Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee one-Year Term   Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863         ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753         gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
District #7   Deputy                     John Knight                   770-936-0465        johnaknight@bellsouth.net       

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               404-281-3242         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 



19 

 

 

February 
Council  
Meeting 

6 PM  
 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

7:30 PM 
Social Hall 

February 2020 

Mardi Gras 
Concert 

 
(See Flyer) 

February 
Assembly 
Meeting 
MOQ 

 Rosary 6:15 
Dinner 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

Practice  
FishFry 
5 PM— 

7 PM 

 

 

District 
Free 

Throw 
GYM 

9 AM   - 
1 PM 

State 
Free 

Throw 
GYM 

9 AM   - 
1 PM 
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Ash Wed 
Fish Fry 
5 Pm - 
8 PM 

Annual 
Retreat 

Noon-6:30 
PM 

Social Hall 
 

(See Flyer) 

4th Degree 
Holy Family 

15th  
Parish 

Jamaica 
Mission 

Trip 

Honoring 
Guard 

St. Andrew 
Confirma-

tion 
1:30 Mass 

  
Fish Fry 
5 Pm - 
8 PM 


